October Monthly Update 2024

Water Works:
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Tap and bore made for service on St Mary Road.

Service line leak at 7" & Long Street.

Flow meter recording chart not working. BL Anderson called. They removed the chart
recorder and sent it off for repair.

Service line leak at 517 Main Street.

Lead and Copper inventory submitted.

Water Works employees helping the Street Department with leaf pick-up.

Preparing lead and copper notification letters for mailing.

Installed irrigation main at golf course on hole # 11.

Flow meter recording chart repaired and installed.

Wastewater;

Rumpke backed into the fence near the gate. The Street Department was able to push
fence back into place.

Uveon replaced screen on UV controller.

Scheduled manhole rehab work with Culy Contracting. Work completed.

New sign installed in front of wastewater plant.

Bi-annual samples collected from Owens Corning Plant.

Power outage due to accident knocking down pole, generator ran for three-four hours,
Twin Forks lift station-okay.

Utility:

Responded to complaint about tree limb across sidewalk on CIiff Street. Street
Department cleared the sidewalk. Clerk-Treasurer notified home owners attorney of
possible damage to the house.

Ordered next year’s pool chemicals from Spear.

Sat in on interviews for comprehensive planning firms.

Frontier work schedule meeting.

Construction meeting concerning the lower Town Park parking area.

Notice to Proceed issued for Hole 11 at golf course.

Ramzi installed new desk top for GIS mapping program.

Set up appointments to meet with tree trimming companies to look over complaint areas
and give quotes.

Daycare letter issued for Little Wildcat Academy,

Worked with Ramzi to restore on-line permit and complaint notifications.



End of season pool meeting with main manager.

Spoke to contractor for 4-H sewer main about tapping into the Town’s forced main.
Working with Owens Corning to get overhead power line, which sits above well # 2
pump, moved so crane can access the pump.

Sat in on Street Department employee interview.

Updated the Child Care Resource contact information.

Had property at 240 Cleaver Street cleaned up.



